Show me the highlight reel!

o Next Meeting Sunday 16th March, 3pm, Scott’s House +
Garden, Galston (see member email for address) ; with
Guest Speaker Steve Beck.

e Volunteers NEEDED for Sydney Royal Easter show - are YOU
available? See below for further detail

e NEUTROG orders for September 2024 delivery are now
OPEN - order a little now, a little later, or a lot all at
once!
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Here's some important dates to keep in the Calender
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Volunteers NEEDED

Each year the NSW ROSE Society sets up a stall at the Sydney Royal Easter Show alongside the
Rose exhibitions. It is a fabulous opportunity to encourage and invite new membership to the
Society. Many UNSH members, including our illustrious Chair, first joined the Rose Society at this
very stall!

The stall is run by Regional volunteers that are able to share a 2-3 hours of their day to meet,
greet and discuss the Rose Society, and provide membership details as required. You are able to
select hours on the below dates that suit.

This year the stall will be operational on :

Sunday 24th March

Monday 25th March

Thursday 28th March

Friday 29th (Good Friday) March
Monday 1st April

Tuesday 2nd April

Those assisting will receive a free day pass. The pass covers transport to and from the show
(This is the easiest way to and from the show).

INTERESTED? Please contact NSW Rose Society President Collin as soon as possible to ensure

posted entry tickets will arrive in time. Reach Collin via Mobile: 0408295223 or email
colin.hollis@telstra.com



Members please review this IMPORTANT INFORMATIO

Following the very exciting introduction of the New 2024 Benching ul idelines at the
February Meeting the UNSH Executive Committee would like to offer an Amendment to New Benching_
Schedule in consideration of fostering inclusive practices for all UNSHkins.

Proxy Benching Authority

UNSH values the contribution and participation of all members at benching. UNSH recognizes
that physical restrictions/barriers can impact an individual's capacity to bench independently.

An individual UNSH member that is impacted by physical restrictions/impairments (both acute
short-term AND chronic long-term conditions) may submit entries via proxy to UNSH monthly
benching provided:

- the blooms have been under the ownership and care of the physically restricted/impaired UNSH
member for a 3 month minimum

- the entries have been prepared for benching by the physically restricted/impaired UNSH member
- The proxy submitting entries MUST be an UNSH member.

- entries via proxy must be clearly identified at time of Benching on Benching sign in sheet.
- email notification is sent to the UNSH secretary (prior to meeting) identifying the proxy submission

Please Note : It is the responsibility of the individual physically restricted/impaired UNSH member
to arrange a proxy person to transport and submit the entries. Individuals with chronic (long-
term) physical restriction/impairment need to nominate proxy benching authority to UNSH secretary
ONCE only.

This proxy arrangement is proposed to take effect for the March UNSH meeting. The March
Agenda will allow further discussion, with an opportunity for members to provide feedback,
before formally adopting the amendment and schedule.



David Smith presiding

How wonderful to meet together last month - and to see the benching table bursting to

capacity with members entries. We appreciate your ongoing feedback and support as we adopt
and refine these new benching guidelines. We hope you will take the time to have a look at the
important amendment included in this newsletter- and bring any questions or clarifications to our
next meeting.

This month, Judith Williamson advised that she will be stepping down from her role as NSW
State Delegate. We would like to take the opportunity to formally acknowledge the time, effort
and unwavering commitment to fostering relationship, and maintaining a voice for our Regional
group UNSH at State Council Meetings. It is with sadness that we see her leave this role -
however we are so very grateful for her dedication to the delegation since late 2022.

Paul and Rebekah would like to send their thanks for the membership promptly collecting all
Neutrog orders within the fortnight - hopefully many gardens will be bounding into Autumn with
the 6 pallet loads of Neutog that were distributed! The next order is to be delivered in September
- so members have plenty of time to ‘add to cart’ as desired in the months to follow.



Wishing you temperate and pleasant gardening days. and looking forward to seeing you next
Sunday 3PM at Scott's place in Galston.

phthly UNSHkIn fundraiser, to share + én

Our Market stall is where we akakie o }’uzt a rnce ta‘t;am! Each month at our meetings the
market stall is set up and bountifully laden by our UNSH members. It's the best place to grab a new
little plant/seedling/cutting or some yummy local produce.

%«, can donafe: We'd love YOU to contribute if you had some plants or produce to share. Bring along
plants that you have propagated, or some special cuttings, surplus bulbs, gardening books, vases, or

some homemade produce like jams, honeys, eggs, fruit & veggies. Please phice mark your goodies
before bringing them. Prices are to be $1, $2 and $3 - Great value and all funds raised go to UNSH.




We were delighted to welcome Mark Massey of Mother Earth Nurseries as our guest
speaker in February. Mark has a contagious plant and rosey-enthusiasm energy,
alongside an encyclopedic knowledge, that no doubt contribute to the booming
success of his nurseries. It was certainly a treat to hear him share his wealth of
experience! He spoke about his particular passion for sourcing and reintroducing
unusual/ hard to come by resilient and hardy species of yesteryear gardens back to
Sydneysiders. There was certainly a rush for the goodies he brought along on the day.

Mark provided a demonstration of “Nursery pruning of Potted Roses” which involved
cutback to 10cm above graft point. He noted that dieback will occur to node and then
halt. He discussed the importance of clean secateurs for this process - discussing
methods to clean on the go’in between plants. He encouraged this pruning method as
perfect for late Summer, as it leads to vigorous growth and a fantastic late Autumnal
flush for Roses - to maximise our blooming season.



Mark talked about the importance of POST CUT CARE : fertilizing FIRST and then
generously mulching. He explained the rationale for this is to ensure that the Nitrogen
component in fertilizer is not lost on oxidation with atmospheric contact - essentially
trapping the nitrogen in the layers and allowing penetration to the soil. Additionally, it
ensures that the fertilizer is buffered against extreme temperature variation that cause
‘fertilizer dumping’ on high temp days.

Mark discussed the ‘notching’ principle of using the secateur tip and ‘tapping’ the graft
point and surround above graft growth - he discussed this mimics ‘nibbling in nature’
and results in vigorous water shoot regrowth from the ‘tapped points’. He cautioned
against ‘notching’ root stock as it will stimulate undesired growth.




Thankyou Mark for such a fabulous talk and pruning demonstration - it was
informative and very interesting. There was certainly a competitive rush for the
goodies he brought along on the day!

Please review the February Minutes for other formal proceeding details of the day.

Congratulations and Thankyou to all the members that participated in the Benching table -
what a bursting bench of members blooms!
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Special Thanks to our Guest Judge Mark Massey for reviewing and celebrating our Benching
Beauties. Special mentions for taking the new scoring system on its maiden voyage!
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NB: the scores in the table above relate to the individuals cumulative best scores across categories
entered.

&

e Rose Society of NSW INC website nsw.rose.org.au To LOGIN simply enter Username :
rmember with Password: Seduction.

e Wagner's Rose Nursery discount @ www.wagnersrosenursery.com.au. USE discount code:
100%ROSES! (Remember to include ')

e As members of NSW Rose Society we enjoy an ongoing partnership with Neutrog. Members
have access to Neutrog discounts online at shop.neutrog.com.au. You can order ANYtime - your
orders accumulate and are bundled together for dispatch. The | ‘




CHANGE OF SEASON,
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Get your garden autumn ready with a seasonal application of
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please don't hesitifate in reaching out, for questions or a chat!

For questions, feedback, article ideas, or story contributions, email unsh.secretary@gmail.com
Ph: 0419 699 520 (9am-6pm)
Facebook: UNSH Rose Regional

IG: @UNSH Rose Regional



2024 UNSH Executive

UNSH Chair David Smith
Vice Chair Judy Satchell
Secretary Rebekah Jackson
Treasurer Sandy Crompton
NSW State UNSH Representatives Scott Crichton
UNSH Patron Sandra Ross

UNSH Advisors

Klaus & Brigitte Eckhardt




